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In Focus  
 

Rotary Walk – October 2017 
By: Membership Director Rtn Rajkumar Perumal Suppiah 

 
On 14th October 2017, Director Rtn Rajkumar Perumal Suppiah organized a fitness walk from Garden by the Bay East 
to Marina Barrage to promote active and healthy lifestyle. The walk witnessed an overwhelming response from the 
people and the final count turned out to be more than expected. Not just Rotarians but Rotaractors and Rotary 
prospects also came to celebrate the healthy lifestyle. Members from other clubs joined to make this event a huge 
synergistic success. Registration started at 0830. All participants were provided a bottle of mineral water. The first 
30 minutes, participants spent getting to know each other. At 9am sharp the walk commenced with some warm up 
exercises. The view along the route was very scenic which made it all the more relaxing and stimulating. After an 
hour long walk, we all arrived at the Marina Barrage where everyone took a group picture with a drone aerial image 
with the iconic Singapore flyer and Marina Bay Sands in the background – a beautiful memory of the great time 
spent together. Then, it was snack time. Participants enjoyed Delifrance pastries, bananas, apples and of course, 
some wonderful fellowship time. Rotarians viewed this walk as a great opportunity for connecting with fellow 
Rotarians in a unique setting.  Membership Director Raj Kumar thanked all for their participation. He found this 
great response from the participants very encouraging. He promised to organize more such events in future. All 
participants then dispersed but not without spending some time clicking photographs and exchanging phone 
numbers with their new friends.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Focus  
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Rotary Walk – October 2017…contd 
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Eulogy – Dr Albert Wee (27 July 1935 – 16 October 2017) 

St Ignatius Church – Noon, Friday 20 October 2017 

Delivered by:  Keith Harrison, President 2017-18, Rotary Club of Singapore 

 

I stand here as a friend, fellow Rotarian and as President of the Rotary Club of Singapore.  On behalf of all Rotarians 
I would like to give my most sincere condolences to Anne, Ronnie, Jenny and the other members of the Wee 
family.  I have known Albert since 2008 when I joined the club and I would like to share with you some of the fond 
memories Rotary worldwide, not just me, has of your husband, father, grandfather and friend. 
 
For us, in Albert’s Rotary family, it all started 48 years ago, on 1 May 1969 when he joined our club.  Albert, as we 
have heard, was always quick to smile and had a gentle, kind and yet very sharp sense of humour.  As we have also 
heard he loved his family, his patients, his colleagues, his food, languages, holidays, tennis and we are very pleased 
to note, Rotary. 
 
 
 

In Memor y Of  
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Singapore/97500804758
http://www.rotary.org.sg/


4 | C r o s s r o a d s  
   
 

 

 

  
 
An e-bulletin published by Rotary Club of Singapore – Proud of our Heritage, Committed to our Future 
email: rtyinfo@rotary.org.sg Website: www.rotary.org.sg 
Save our Forests! Save Paper - Print only if absolutely necessary. 

In Memor y of écontõd 
 
Of food:  from the many Rotary trips and weekly Rotary lunches we know the passion he had for Hokkien fried kway 
teow, fried salted veggie cup cake Chwee Kueh, pigs tripe, Penang kway teow, wanton noodles and more – not the 
food one might expect of a cardiologist ……….. HOWEVER, he balanced his diet, as all good doctors should, with fish 
and fruit – his favourite fish being sushi and ……..you have guessed it ………his favourite fruit being durian!   In the 
durian season we again witnessed Albert’s generosity and kindness, driving to a special shop in Balestier and buying 
durian for his colleagues – of course he then sent them out of the office to the car park to eat it – there are rules in 
Singapore you know!!  But in his defence he then minded the clinic so as to allow his colleagues to fully enjoy their 
durian treat without interruption!! 
 
Of patients:  they loved and respected him and his medical talent.  However he was not perfect and I heard he once 
decided to send a patient for a cardiac stress test and said “now you need to go for a run…...”  however, once the 
machine was set up, the patient could not be found – the patient only re-appeared some 30 mins later, heavily 
sweating, holding his chest and proudly explaining how he had run, as just told to by the doctor, around the 
perimeter of Mt Elizabeth Hospital.  I am told he survived……. 
 
Of people and dedication:  I was reminded by his practice partner Dr Winston Oh, he never turned down medical 
calls whatever time of day or night.  He went to medical conventions, always learning.  His core team have worked 
with him for over 30 years.  Did you know he was still working at his clinic this time last Friday?  And planning to go 
for hairy crab with his family on Sunday?  He loved people and life and kindly hosted many Rotary events at his 
home including an annual Christmas Carol party for the whole of our Club - always wonderfully led, with carol 
sheets, by his beautiful wife Anne. 
 
Of Rotary trips:  well he always took his tennis racket (and a spare one with new strings) …. Just in case!  He 
travelled to Japan (he liked the sushi), to Cambodia, to Taiwan, to Malaysia (he liked the Kway Teow), to the 
Philippines (where the durian is not bad, although it is better in Malaysia) and many other countries, not just once 
but many times ………… bringing his mischievous sense of humour wherever he went.  I was with Albert and Anne 
visiting RC Makati in the Philippines both this year and last year – a special treat and lovely memory for me and my 
wife.  
 
As mentioned Albert travelled on many Rotary missions, last night a group of us were again discussing his 
generosity on one of them.  On his first trip to Danang, Vietnam, about a decade ago – the group had only just 
arrived, but upon seeing the terrible conditions of the orphanage being visited, he immediately donated an 
additional, most generous amount, to support improving the conditions for the children. 
 
He was a wonderful Rotary ambassador, welcoming and charming our guests visiting from other clubs.  If we were 
not sure how to deal with an awkward visitor ………… never mind, sit him next to Albert …….. he will surely amuse 
them and make sure they don’t bore us with a long speech about their club …..… I joke, but he always did this job in 
such a kind and beautifully respectful way. 
 
We could always rely on Albert to give a vote of thanks to our weekly speaker, our club secretariat will tell you that 
he ALWAYS ……. ALWAYS accepted the task of acknowledging a speaker, and with a twinkle in his eye, sharing a 
humorous remark linked to the speaker’s topic whilst giving his vote of thanks in a genuine and wonderful way. 
We will sorely miss, Albert, this wonderful, charming, humorous, most generous and kind man; he has been part of 
the fixtures of our club for the past half a century.  WE know he truly loved and lived the Rotary values of service 
above self and yet it is WE that are the ones who are so much better for sharing Rotary with Albert.  
 
Thank you Rtn Albert for “making a difference” in our lives and in the lives of the many that you so generously 
touched and supported during your lifetime. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Singapore/97500804758
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Distributing gifts at the Bhakti Luhur Orphanage With members & families gathering sporting equipment 
for school children in Li Jiang, China during the Club’s visit 

in 2014 

During the sister club visit to R C Wakayama East & RC 
Osaka Semba in 2015   

At the 50
th
 Charter Anniversary celebrations of sister club,  

R C of Makati on 12 March 2016 

A willing Toastmaster at the weekly meetings   Enjoying the Christmas fellowship of 2013   

Snapshots of Rtn Dr Albert Weeõs Rotary Lifeé 

Not many Rotarians are aware that Rtn Albert gave unstintingly to The Rotary Foundation and was a 
multiple Paul Harris Fellow. He further served the Club as a Board Director for two consecutive years in 
1970-71 and 1971-72. Following are some photos of Rtn Albert highlighting his love and enjoyment of 
Rotary… 
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Toastmaster PP Tapan Rao called on visiting DGE Susan 
Wakefield to address the Club. DGE Susan advised that 
was a member of her club, Lower Blue Mountains for 
the past 10 years. She added that her husband was 
District Governor (DG) 25 years ago and she would be 
following her husband’s footsteps by becoming DG 
next year.  
From right: Pres Keith, PP Tapan & DGE Susan  

Pres Keith exchanged club banners with DGE Susan (left) and Rtn Doris 
Lim from RC Lake Forest/Lake Bluff (right) 

  

Rtn Manish Tibrewal 

Rtn Horst Hagemann presents a banner to 
RC Amsterdam, the only English-speaking 
club in Amsterdam during a recent visit 

 
 
 
 
Last Week – Report on the Wednesday Meeting – 25 October 2017  
 
 
OPENING REMARKS  
President Keith opened the Meeting and welcomed members and the Speaker, Ms Helga Herrera to the Meeting. 
He was particularly pleased to welcome back Rtn Terry Lobaton in Singapore for a short visit.  
 
MARK OF RESPECT 
President Keith noted the passing away of our member, Rtn Dr Albert Wee on 16 October. He called on members to 
join him in observing a minute of silence for a fellow Rotarian and friend.  
 
WELCOME  
President Keith called upon the Club’s newest member, Rtn Manish Tibrewal to welcome guests of members and 
Visiting Rotarians: 
Guests: 
Dr Daisy Rani 
Dr Hans Schniewind 
Mr Peter Hien Nguyen 
Visiting Rotarians: 
DGE Susan Wakefield – Lower Blue Mountains, Australia 
Doris Lim – Lake Forest/Lake Bluff, USA 
 
 
TOAST  

  

EXCHANGE OF BANNERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last Week  
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Singapore/97500804758
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ROTARY CLUB OF TAIPEI’S CHARTER NIGHT 
 
 
President Keith advised that together with First Lady, Rachel 
and PE Mark Wang, they celebrated sister club, Rotary Club of 
Taipei’s Charter and Charity event on 14 October. He added 
that the gala event was graced by Past R I President Gary 
Huang (3rd from right).  
 
 President Keith also presented the lovely gifts which were 
given to the Club during the event – a set of porcelain cups and 
vase.  
 
 
 
DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
 
 
 
 
President Keith reported that together with Vocational 
Service Director, Rtn Deepak Nagrani (standing 2nd 
from left), he attended the Group 10 District meeting 
on Membership held on Saturday, 21 October 2017. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
40th APPROVED GLOBAL GRANT – GG 1743794 
President Keith advised that he received the good news from PP Dr Shahul Hameed of the Club’s 40th approved 
Global Grant  of US$51,013 for a sanitation project in elementary schools in Cirebon, Indonesia.   
 
The Primary Contact will be PP Dr Shahul with project committee members – Hon Secretary Rtn Deepti Lalchandani, 
PE Mark Wang, Directors Rtn See Mee Lee and Dr Rupesh Agrawal.  
 
The objective of the Global Grant:  
To improve sanitary conditions of 18 Elementary Schools in Cirebon Regency. Number of students benefiting from 
this project will be 250 students per school.  Each school will receive 2-4 additional new toilets and 1-2 new septic 
tanks. This will help improve sanitation and help reduce spread of diseases. The project funds will also pay for 
training of students and teachers in proper hygiene as well as proper maintenance of the facilities and best 
practices in water conservation.  
 

Last Week 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Singapore/97500804758
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VSC Dir Deepak Nagrani 

 
 
 
 
 
HEARTIEST CONGRATULATIONS! 
President Keith extended the Club’s heartiest congratulations to 
Honorary Member, Rtn Mohan Vaswani on the (Ernst Young) EY-
Standard Chartered Family Business Award of Excellence 2017 conferred 
to his company’s Tolaram Group.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
THE ENTREPRENEUR OF THE YEAR AWARD (EYA) 2017 
Vocational Service Director Rtn Deepak Nagrani was pleased to inform members 
that tickets for this prestigious Award presentation ceremony and gala dinner 
were available at $180.00 per person and not $288.00 as previously advised.  
Details of the event are as follows: 
Date & Time: Thursday, 23 November 2017 from 6.00pm onwards 
Venue: Grand Ballroom, The Ritz-Carlton, Millenia Singapore 

        7 Raffles Avenue, Singapore 039799 
 
 
COMING ROTARY EVENTS 
 

EVENT DETAILS 

Rotary Charity Golf  8 November @ Sentosa Golf Club, Serapong Course 
For more details, please contact PE Mark Wang email 
markyywang@alum.mit.edu  

Minority Vocational School Mission Visit in Guizhou, 
China 

The Mission Visit has been rescheduled to April 2018  
Please register with PE Mark Wang 

The Entrepreneur of the Year Award (EYA) 2017 – 
Award Presentation & Gala Dinner 

23 November @ Grand Ballroom, The Ritz-Carlton, 
Millenia Singapore. Book your tickets with the 
Secretariat. 

 
 
 
PLANT A TREE – ENVIRONMENT PROJECT 
Noting that World Polio Day (24 October) was just celebrated, President Keith reminded 
members of the tree-planting project, a Rotary International initiative for every Rotarian 
to plant a tree. President Keith has sponsored 1,000 trees and so far about 120 trees have 
been paid for and he called on members to donate $10 for each tree.   
 
President Keith advised that all donations would be remitted to The Rotary Foundation’s 
PolioPlus programme.   
 
 
 

Last Week 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Singapore/97500804758
http://www.rotary.org.sg/
mailto:markyywang@alum.mit.edu
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Speaker, Ms Helga Herrera 

Rtn Dr Irina Francken (left) presenting a Book of Humour to Ms Herrera  

Rtn Terry Lobaton (right) with Ms Herrera  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
President Keith called on Rtn Terry Lobaton to introduce the 
Speaker, Ms Helga Herrera. Rtn Terry advised that Ms Herrera 
was a friend whom she has known ever since she came to 
Singapore. She added that she was amazed by Ms Herrera’s 
passion for photography and how she made people feel 
comfortable during her photography sessions.  
 
Ms Herrera has a degree from the Photography Institute in the 
UK and having participated in several workshops and seminars 
throughout the last 10 years, she has mastered the art of 

photography and editing. After moving to Singapore, more than 5 years ago, she founded her company Grafika 
Photography and Design.   
 

With the aid of her wonderfully taken photos, Ms Herrera highlighted how to 
compose great looking photos which everyone would be proud to share.   She 
noted that photo composition could create the most compelling image from 
an ordinary situation, and was undoubtedly a form of art.  
 
Ms Herrera advised that in addition to knowing your camera, there were a 
number of composition rules or guidelines which would make the photos 
substantially better with a clear focus and purpose. She shared various 
guidelines such as the “rule of thirds”, balance of elements and different 
perspectives, which would help in taking balance photos. Showing some of her 
excellent photos, including photos taken of Rtn Terry with her family, as well 
as of Rtn Dr Irina Francken, Ms Herrera demonstrated that photo composition 
did not have to be complicated, in order to get great photos.    

  

 
 
President Keith invited Rtn Dr Irina Francken to 
extend the Club’s vote of thanks to Ms Herrera. Rtn 
Irina noted that Ms Herrera was not only a very 
creative person but also an enjoyable person to 
work with, adding that she was made to feel like a 
model when photographed by Ms Herrera! 
 
 
 

  
 

Last Week 
 

Speaker: Ms Helga Herrera, Photographer & Managing 
Partner of  Grafika Photography  & Design  

Topic: άComposition in Photography, a Form of Artέ 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Singapore/97500804758
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RC sends Birthday greetings to 
celebrants: 

 
2 November  – Michael Haughey 
 

3 November  – Loo Lian Wee 
 

4 November – Moshood Olaniyan 
 

5 November – Manish Tibrewal  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

October 
Economic and Community 
Development Month 
  

November 
Rotary Foundation Month 
8 Nov – Rotary Charity Golf at Sentosa 

Golf Club, Serapong Course 
23 Nov – Rotary Singapore-ASME The 

Entrepreneur of the Year award (EYA) 
 

December 
Disease Prevention and Treatment 
Month 
January 
Vocational Service Month 
February 
Peace and Conflict Prevention/ 
Resolution Month 
March 
Water and Sanitation Month 
April 
Maternal and Child Health Month 
Minority Vocational School Mission Visit  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming Rotary Events 

 

RC sends best wishes to Wedding 
Anniversary celebrants this week: 
 
31 October – PP P Balachandran & 
Rajini 
1 November  – PP Jimmy & Jane Ooi, 
Suresh & Meera Keerthi 
4 November – Terry Lobaton & Glen 
Cabrey 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gunter Stockmann 
 
 
 
 

 

Anniversary Celebrants 

 

Birthday Celebrants 

 

This Meeting  

 

Next Meeting  

 

Community Service 

Meeting  

 

 

 

Mark Your Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

y 

 

Pres Garry hands a Club banner to 
Rtn Rodrigo  

Pres Garry hands a Club banner to 
Rtn Rodrigo  

Vocational Service 

Meeting  

 

Exchange of banners with Rotary Club of 
Leeds UIC    

 

Vocational Service Committee 
Meeting will be held as follows: 
 

Date: Thursday, 9 November 
 
Time: 7.30pm 
  
Venue: The Tanglin Club, 5 Stevens 
Road, S 257814  
 
Co-Hosts: PPs Peter Tan, Alan Tan  

8 November 2017 
 

Reception Desk duty:  PP Dr Yap Lip 
Kee, Jamshid Medora 

Sunshine Box:  Jessica Lim, Kimio 
Somemiya 
 

Speaker:  Mr J K Sinha, Chairman & 
Founder, Shoshit Seva Sangh   
Topic:  "Helping the helpless – Shoshit 
Seva Sangh aspires to deliver a silent 
revolution”  

 

Community Service Committee 
Meeting will be held as follows: 
 

Date: Thursday, 2 November 
 
Time: 7.00pm 
  
Venue: APSN Centre for Adults,  
11 Jalan Ubi, Block 4, #01-31 
Kembangan-Chai Chee 
Community Hub, S 409074 
 
Co-Hosts: Horst Hagemann, Pia 
Bruce   

1 November 2017 
 

Reception Desk duty:  Dir Dr Rupesh 
Agrawal, Kapil Hinduja 

Sunshine Box:  PP Dr Yap Lip Kee, 
Uttam Kripalani 
 

Speaker:  Ms Elaine Woon, Director of 
Development, Orbis International 
Topic:  "Project Orbis X Rotary Club – 
what we can do in blindness 
prevention”  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Singapore/97500804758
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2017/2018 

President Keith Harrison 

Immediate Past President Garry Taylor  

President Elect Mark Wang 

Vice President (Club Rotary Foundation) James Lee 

Vice President (Public Relations)                                                  Andy Mankiewicz, OBE 

Hon. Secretary (Administration) Deepti Lalchandani 

Hon. Treasurer (Finance) Reinhard Klemmer  

Directors 

Chair, Community Service See Mee Lee 

Chair, Vocational Service Deepak Nagrani 

Chair, International Service Dr Rupesh Agrawal 

Chair, New Generations Service Dr Hoh Sek Tien 

Director (Membership) Rajkumar Perumal Suppiah 

 

The Guide to Daily Living 

Before doing the things we want to do, consider first, the  

Precepts of the guide.  Ask ourselves these 4 questions and  

act upon them: 

First: Have I spent some time in self-examination? 

Second: Have I spent quality time with my family? 

Third: Have I given my best to my work? 

Fourth: Have I given some time to someone near and far? 

The Guide, in fact, encompasses the 4 parts of the Object of Rotary. 

The Four-Way Test 

Of the things we think, say or do: 

¶ Is it the truth? 

¶ Is it fair to all concerned? 

¶ Will it build goodwill and better friendship? 

¶ Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
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